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Permanent Mission of the Democratic People's Republic of Korea to the United Nations Office and Other International Organizations in Geneva
1. Chemin de Plonjon   1207 Geneva  Tel: 022 735 4370  Fax:  022 786 0662

Statement of the DPRK Delegation  

on the 4th cycle UPR of Indonesia
(41st Session of UPR Working Group, 9 November 2022)
Mr. President,

The DPRK delegation warmly welcomes delegation of Indonesia and notes with appreciation its fourth national report to the UPR.
We commend the Government of Indonesia for its strong efforts and tangible progress in the promotion and protection of human rights through the National Mid-Term Development Plan 2020-2024 which set development priority to achieve an independent, advanced, just, and prosperous Indonesian society, despite unprecedented challenges of the COVID-19 pandemic.

My delegation wishes the Government of Indonesia greater success in its future endeavor for the promotion and protection of human rights, and recommends the following;
1. Continue its efforts to fulfill national plan or programme in women's empowerment including participation of women in decision-making, employment for women, combating violence against women.

2. Continue its efforts for expanding access of all school-aged children to education through full implementing the Smart Indonesia Program and the 12-year Compulsory Education Movement.

We wish Indonesia successful review.

Thank you.
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